
Rules later this year, this Bill presents a public opportunity to highlight the impact that the 
proposed future immigration system will have on nursing staff and on the health and care 
servicesô ability to recruit internationally educated key workers.  

It is concerning that this Bill does not set out the legal parameters for the future immigration 
system so that scrutiny can be undertaken. We are also concerned that the use of Henry VIII 
powers included in this Bill could at a later date give Ministers powers to change Immigration 
Rules without parliamentary approval or formal consultation with stakeholders. Any changes to 

all nursing staff make; they are all key workers. The UK government must do everything 
possible to recognise the phenomenal contribution that internationally educated nurses make 
to patient care.  

 Freedom of movement and the Mutual Recognition of Professional Qualifications (MRPQ) 
has enabled the mobility of health and care workers and played a key part in bolstering the 
UKs nursing workforce. The end of freedom of movement runs the risk of exacerbating 
current workforce shortages and have significant implications for our health services and the 
provision of care.  

 The UK governmentôs current proposals for the immigration system will exclude some health 
and care workers from entering the UK, primarily social care staff, and will have a 
devastating impact on the health and social care sector. The Home Office must urgently 
reconsider the current proposals, which provide no migratory route for social care workers.  

 We expect the UK government to ensure that internationally educated nurses are supported 
to work in the UK and therefore call for the profession to continue to be exempt from the 
salary threshold and to be included on any shortage or priority occupation list.  

 The Immigration Health Surcharge (IHS) represents an unfair and unjust financial burden and 
we are concerned that the recent increase to Ã624 will act as a disincentive for overseas 
workers to come and work in the UK. We continue to call for all health and care staff to be 
exempt from this charge and oppose the upcoming increase in fee. 
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